REP. SUZAN K. DELBENE 1ST DISTRICT, WASHINGTON 2330 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-6311

450 CENTRAL WAY, SUITE 3100 KIRKLAND, WA 98033 (425) 485–0085

204 W. Montgomery St. Mount Vernon, WA 98273 (360) 416–7879

WWW.DELBENE.HOUSE.GOV

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

April 29, 2022

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro Chairwoman Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Kay Granger Ranking Member Committee on Appropriations U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger,

I am requesting funding for the Whatcom County Integrated Public Safety Radio System in fiscal year 2023.

The entity to receive funding for this project is Whatcom County Sheriff's Office, located at 311 Grand Ave, Bellingham, WA 98225.

Funds would be used to update and replace the public safety radio system for Whatcom county. The radio system has not seen a significant upgrade since 1989 and is in dire need for upgrading and replacement.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely,

Suzan K. DelBene

Member of Congress